
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 4th March 2021
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin, Louise Harris
Cllr Rebecchi
Alastair Montgomery – Resident

Catriona McLafferty – Resident (part)
Linda Scott – Resident

Ian Green – Resident (part)

Stuart Jamieson – Interim corporate director for the environment and regeneration Inverclyde Council
Stuart McMillan MSP (part)

1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Councillor Gerry Dorian
Community Police – report sent
Community wardens

Andrew Bell (resident)

Special Presentation from Stuart Jamieson – traffic management on the A78 at the Inverkip main street junction
Mr Jamieson explained the history of the traffic management planned for the junction – that is, two sets of linked traffic lights. One at the Main Street junction and one at the entrance to Kip Marina. There is also a signalised roundabout planned for the Brueacre entrance to the proposed new power station land development.
The A78 is wholly controlled by Transport Scotland- not Inverclyde Council.
Transport Scotland standards branch – did not approve roundabout and there have been several attempts to get them to change their mind by the local MP, MSP’s and Councillors. However a roundabout has been refused.
The works are to improve traffic flow for the site at the power station. Improving road safety is not the reason.
The funding comes from the City Deal.
The project has been split so that Inverclyde Council get the funding to do main street junction and SP do the rest. This allows the junction improvements to happen more quickly.
Road plans were shared :From the Wemyss Bay direction -the road will be widened and there will be two lanes. One to go left to marina, straight on in right lane
From Greenock direction - road widened and one lane to go left into Main Street, one to go straight on, then right lane merge into Kip Marina
Questions:

Linda Scott commented that this is not what the residents want – we want a roundabout. How do we get it changed? 
Stuart  Jamieson replied that it is unlikely to be changed. He said that the current 
geometry does not afford a roundabout to take place. Transport Scotland standards branch  will say no to any project which does not comply with their standards and design criteria (Designing and Managing Roads and Bridges DMRB)
MP’s MSP all written to TS about this with Transport Scotland not budging.
No mileage in pursuing the roundabout as it will not happen

TS been approached by many bodies – don’t even listen to the transport minister

Roundabout does not accord with DMRB.
Alistair Montgomery asked who Transport Scotland is responsible to. Minister of Transport? Is there some form of arbitration?
This layout – may deal with the here and now but may not deal with the increase in traffic flow esp with new development – any account of that considered?

Stuart Jamieson replied:

Transport Scotland are a Scottish Government Department
The Transport Minister will apply the national standard – therefore it will be traffic lights not a roundabout

Roads only planned five years into future so would need to review after developments take place.
Helen Blackwell asked about road safety? 
Stuart Jamieson said that Transport Scotland say the City Deal is focussed on business and not safety.  Inverclyde Council is concerned about road safety and that is why they wish to take on the development of the junction sooner rather than later as that would help to improve safety.
Cllr Rebecchi asked if the speed limit could be reduced?
Stuart Jamieson replied that Inverclyde Council have tried however Transport Scotland are not willing to consider reducing speed as A78 not seen as a problem road

The view of Transport Scotland is that  during peak times that queuing at a roundabout is potentially worse than traffic lights

Linda Scott asked what can locals do?  
Stuart Jamieson replied that it is unlikely that the local community would be any more successful than any other approach.

Eileen Virtue asked  - Do you feel it would be better to have something than nothing? Ideally roundabout, but if not going to get it do we take traffic lights? Do we want to go down route to stamping our feet and ending up with nothing.

Peter Breslin commented that road safety should come first. A reduction in the speed limit would allow other things to happen such as busses stopping on the main road.
Traffic lights will reduce the risk of accidents

Alistair Montgomery– will write to the transport minister

Stuart McMillan commented that traffic lights are a cheaper option

The roundabout at Langbank had been mentioned as an example of a roundabout to show that traffic does not necessarily slow down.

A discussion followed about gaining the views of the community and it was agreed that one last survey would take place. If the local community prefer a roundabout over traffic lights then the results will be put to Transport Scotland.
ACTION: Do another community survey 
3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
Police Report as at 26 Feb 2021:
The latest figures below for the community council area. These are taken from 15th January 2021 up until and including today 26/02/2021 at midday.  
**********************
 
x12 Crimes Recorded for the Community Council Area 
x6 Detected 
x6 Undetected
 
Undetected Highlights/Appeal for Information - 
 
Theft of Diving Equipment from Construction site near to Cornalees Visitor Centre 15/01/2021
 
Vandalism to Temporary Traffic Signals near to Co-Op, Shore Road, Wemyss Bay
 
There were 107 calls made to police for the Community Council area during this period, 9 of which were immediate response calls. 
 
· Wardens -             
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4 Minutes of Last Meeting (taken out of order):
Proposed by Peter Breslin and seconded by Louise Harris.

Matters Arising: 
Parking on pavements – Helen Blackwell followed this up and will report back to the resident – the Police going to take a look as when operations allow

Lighting on foot bridge - Paul Cassidy spoke to Transport Scotland and they have asked Amey to look into this. Transport Scotland to ask the council to conduct a survey to ascertain the level of lighting on the bridge – then a decision will be made regarding lighting. ACTION – Follow Up by CC
Co Op  Pedestrian Crossing – Transport Scotland told Paul Cassidy that the developer has now ordered the materials for the crossing. It should be finished by the end of March/April ACTION – Follow up by CC
Upkeep of Tennis Courts/Land between Sainsbury’s and the Hub/Old Swing Park  -Cll Rebecchi agreed to speak with the owner of the land to invite him to meet with the community council to explore some ideas for making those areas tidier until they are developed. ACTION Cllr Rebecchi and CC to follow up
Bins/Fly Tipping  - behind the chippy mattresses, we were informed that unfortunately the council is unable to uplift fly tipping if on private land (behind the chip chop is private land) – update - now gone

Marina now put a camera by their bins due to fly tipping  - so now people dropping rubbish elsewhere

Bins –  Resident Catriona McLafferty mentioned the area by the communal bins being a mess

Helen Blackwell has written to the council to ask can the bins be:

1 relocated or,

2 emptied more frequently

Awaiting reply.

Cll Rebecchi has advised that the bins can be emptied by calling 01475 717171 and that rubbish, bottles etc should not be left there if the bins are full. Temporary CCTV can be deployed to monitor this.
There is no council owned land that the bins can be relocated to.
ACTION – Helen Blackwell to follow up

Busses to Gourock from Inverkip -Eileen to write to Stuart McMillan MSP for an update. ACTION – Eileen Virtue
5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 
· Planning information received – Rail network ground works at the passing place, Spango Valley station 
· Email Ronnie Cowan MP office – forwarding Press Release 22 Jan regarding   Inverclyde Covid Vaccine Centre confirmed as Greenock Town Hall. 
· Emails from Community Wardens – December and January reports

· Emails from Inverclyde Council Planning – weekly lists . Info available on IC website 

                                    http://planning.inverclyde.gov.uk/Online/
                                       http://planning.inverclyde.gov.uk/online/search.do?action=weeklylist
· Email from Inverclyde Council – forwarding a Program Snapshot from Amey. 

Amey are trialling it for upcoming works on key routes on the South-West network until end of March 2021.
This is simply a quick reference guide to planned works on this part of the network. 

Amey website and road work alerts system remain the best source of detailed and timely information on planned schemes. Due to twin challenges of coronavirus and winter weather conditions, dates remain subject to change. 
Schemes awaiting final approval are marked as To Be Confirmed.

We will post links and the Snapshot for A78 on IWBCC website/Facebook.

· Email from Ian Hanley Community Safety Lead Officer - forwarding Police Scotland consultation engagement survey - Use of Body Worn Video.
We will share the links/info on IWBCC website/Facebook

Contents summary:  
I have been asked to contact you by Cllr Tommy McVey in his capacity as Convenor of the Inverclyde Local Police & Fire Scrutiny Committee regarding a current Police Scotland public consultation.

Police Scotland are seeking the views of individuals in respect of their use of body worn video by police officers when interacting with the public. The use of Body Worn Video by police to record interactions with the public and evidence has proven to:

· improve the quality of interactions with the public;

· reduce and resolve complaints;

· increase officer safety;

· reduce delays to justice; and

· lead to greater public transparency.

If members of your Community Council wish to complete the survey, and if you wish to share the consultation through your media channels you can access the engagement via the following links below
The link to the engagement is 
  Police Scotland's use of Body Worn Video - Police Scotland - Citizen Space
If easier, Police Scotland have publicised the engagement via their social media channels for you to share/retweet
     https://twitter.com/policescotland/status/1356278104218624003?s=09                       https://www.facebook.com/PoliceScotland/photos/a.440026319413126/3730427837039608/?type=3&sfnsn=scwspmo 
                               
6 Planning Matters:
Wemyss Bay Co Op crossing – discussed under matters arising
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
Nothing to report
8 Treasurers Report:
£3189.38 balance

Money for ladybirds outstanding – not made yet

9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB: 
Stuart Mcmillan – Anti Social Behaviour planning – roundtable Scotrail, British Transport Police, date to meet planned
Proposed devvelopment at Power station – encouraging resident to give their views, copy us so that we can also give comments

Depending on views we could hold a separate meeting if required before next CC meeting ACTION – put on Facebook

11 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 8th April at 7pm

Zoom
ACTION LIST

	MEETING
	ITEM
	WHO
	PROGRESS

	4/3/21
	Traffic Lights v Roundabout Survey
	Community Council
	

	4/3/21
	A78 footbridge Lighting
	Paul to follow up with Transport Scotland
Inverclyde Council to conduct survey
	

	4/3/21
	Co Op crossing
	Paul to follow up with Transport Scotland
	

	4/3/21
	Upkeep of land in Inverkip (tennis courts etc)
	Cllr Rebecchi to discuss with Rico and invite to a CC meeting to discuss plans to make the areas more pleasant
	

	4/3/21
	Bins – move or increase emptying
	Helen Blackwell contacted council – to follow up
	

	4/3/21
	Busses to Gourock through Inverkip
	Eileen Virtue to follow up with Stuart McMillan
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Warden Report February 2021


Number of Inverclyde Council ASB Community Warden Incidents 


The number of ASB incidents for this area is 2.60%


of the total number across Inverclyde for this month


Inverkip and Wemyss Bay


ASB Category Feb 20 Feb 21


Alcohol misuse 0 0


Disorderly Behaviour 0 0


Drug/substance misuse 0 0


Intimidation/Harassment 0 0


Neighbour Noise 0 0


Public Nuisance 0 2


Setting fires 1 0


Vandalism/Environmental Damage 0 0


Vehicle related nuisance 0 0


Grand Total 1 2


Source: Inverclyde Council, 2021


Number of Community Engagements by Wardens


0


These are activities conducted by the Community Wardens that do not relate to ASB.


Number of regular vulnerable building checks in this area completed by wardens this month:


59


Don't wait for the TARA or Community Council meeting.  


Call right awayif you see Antisocial Behaviour or need advice: 0800 0131701
We can help faster if you call quicker


To request warden attendance at meetings email:


asbint@inverclyde.gov.uk
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